III.

ew Avenue
Avenue, between Cotee

Owner/Applicant:
Representative:
Request:

Moran, yes; Ms. MacDogdld, yes; Mr. Grey, yes. The moton passed (6-0).

)k IV. Code Amendment COD2018-01

Case: Code Amendment COD2018-01 — Regulating Donation Bins

Applicant: City of New Port Richey, Debbie L. Manns, City Manager, 5919 Main Street, New
Port Richey, FL 34652

Request: Review and recommendation of an amendment to the Land Development Code
regulating donation bins (Ordinance #2018-2133).

Staff Contact: Lisa L. Fietce, Development Director, 727-853-1038,

fiercel@cityofnewpotttichey.otg

Ms. Fietce explained that Deputy Mayor Starkey suggested that the City begin regulating donation bins. Under
the proposed ordinance, the City would require a permit for each donation bin. Bins would be allowed only in
commercial and industrial zoning districts and there would be minimum setbacks for the placement of bins.

The size and number of bins would also be regulated. Standards would be implemented for bin construction
and for any signs attached to bins. The bins would have to be maintained and free of vandalism and the area
surrounding the bins must remain clean. The ordinance would be in effect within six months of approval.

Ms. MacDonald raised the issue of bins at special events. Mr. Driscoll explained that event coordinators ate
required to remove bins at the end of each event, so this should not be a problem. Mr. Grey asked if the City
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is responsible for removing bins placed on private property-without petmission. Ms. Fierce responded that the
property owner would be responsible for temoving the bins. This would be enfotced by Code Enforcement.

Mr. Driscoll suggested that language be added to the ordinance to specify that a sign must be posted on each
donation bin stating that is illegal to dump items around the bins and all donated items must fit inside the bin.

Dr. Cadle made a2 motion to recommend approval of the code amendment with the addition of the language

suggested by Mr. Drscoll. Ms. Moran seconded the motion. Roll call vote: Mt. Smallwood, yes; Dr. Cadle,
yes; Ms. Barnett, yes; Ms. Moran, yes; Ms. MacDonald, yes; Mr. Grey, yes. 'The motion passed (6-0).

V. Adjourn:

The meeting adjourned at 2:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

{_

a Lindquist, Planner
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